TOWNSHIP OF

St. Charles Township

Regular Board Meeting

April 6, 2020

Supervisor Sargent called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 p.m.
Members Present: Tom Sargent, Ann Buck, Kathleen Klein |

Member Absent: Mick Levins, Regina Smith

The February minutes were not available. No Clerk report given,

The Treasurers report was given, accepted as printed.

Code enforcement report was reviewed.

New Business addressed:

Roads: Kathy made a motion, 2" by Tom to authorize Supervisor Sargent to move ahead with
proposed Road Budget. Roll call vote: Ann-yes, Kathy-yes, Tom-yes,

Planning Commission recommendations from Special Meeting on A-1 Zoning and Soil Extraction.

Motion by Tom to accept the recommended changes. Seconded by Ann. Roll calt vote: Ann-yes, Tom-
yes, Kathy-yes. ' '

Kathy made a motion to accept Rob Kehoe's resignation effective April 16, 2020, seconded by Ann. Roll
call vote: Ann-yes, Kathy-yes, Tom-yes.

Kathy made a motion to hire Scott Crofoot to replace Rob Kehoe at same pay effective Aprit 16, 2020.
Seconded by Tom. Roll call vote: Ann-yes, Kathy-yes, Tom-yes.

Cemetery and Hall Lawn care: Hire Rescue Me Pure Lawn Care at $15,500.00 per year fora 3 year
contract to be paid over 7months from Apr 1-Oct 31. Roll call vote: Kathy-yes, Tom -yes, Ann-yes.

Authorize lawn care to roll the cemetery at $500.00. Roll call vote: Ann-Yes, Tom -yes, Kathy-yes.
Authorize lawn care to fill in ruts at $500.00. Roll call vote: Tom-yes, Kathy-yes, Ann-Yes.

The township received a letter from Scott Potter requesting a buy back of his cemetery plot. Per the
cemetery ordinance #85-5, section X where it states that the decision to repurchase will be at the
discretion of the Township Board. After discussion of the board members it was decided to not

repurchase the burial plot from Scott Potter.
Motion by Ann to pay bills, seconded by Tom. Roil call vote: Kathy-yes, Tom-yes, Ann-yes.
Motion by Tom to adjourn. Seconded by Kathy. Motion carried.

Minutes taken by Ann Buck, Trustee
Minutes typed by Ann Turnwald, office manager



